‘l VAUGHAN

CITY OF VAUGHAN
REPORT NO. 4 OF THE
TRANSPORTATION AND INFRASTRUCTURE TASK FORCE

For consideration by the Committee of the Whole
of the City of Vaughan
on November 9, 2021

The Transportation and Infrastructure Task Force met at 9:38 a.m., on October 7, 2021.

Members Present Electronic
Participation
Councillor Rosanna DeFrancesca, Chair X
Regional Councillor Gino Rosati, Vice-Chari X
Alexander Bonadiman X
Jillian Britto X
Fabrizio Guzzo, Operations Director, York Region Transit (YRT) X
Daniel Henrique X
Margaret Mikolajczak, Senior Project Manager, Ministry of Transportation X
(MTO)
Thanh Nguyen X
Lito Romano X
Maurizio Rogato X
Guillermo Rybnik X
Brian Titherington, Director, Transportation & Infrastructure Planning, York X
Region
Staff Present
Vince Musacchio, Director of Infrastructure Planning & Corporate Asset X
Management
Peter Pilateris, Director, Transportation and Fleet Management Services X
Selma Hubjer, Transportation Engineering Manager X
Margie Chung, Manager of Traffic X
Hilda Esedebe, Transportation Project Manager/Transportation Engineer
Adelina Bellisario, Council / Committee Administrator X

The following items were dealt with:

1. GTA WEST PROJECT TEAM

The Transportation and Infrastructure Task Force advises Council:
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1)

2)

That it supports the long standing and on-going Environmental
Assessment planning, associated with the GTA West
Environmental Corridor Environmental Assessment, including
the planning for a highway, transit and other appropriate
modes of transportation; and

That the presentation by the GTA West Project Team and
Communication C1, entitled, “GTA West Transportation
Corridor Route Planning, Preliminary Design and EA Study —
Stage 2”, was received.

Fabrizio Guzzo declared an interest with respect to this matter as he is employed
by York Region and did not take part in the vote on the matter.

Brian Titherington declared an interest with respect to this matter as he is
employed by York Region and did not take part in the vote on the matter.

MEMBER'S RESIGNATIONS

The Transportation and Infrastructure Task Force recommended that
the following recommendation be forwarded to Council for approval:

2.

1)

2)

That the resignation of Mr. Majid Babaei and Ms. Celia Lewin
be received; and

That the vacancies created by the resignations not be filled
and that quorum be reduced accordingly.

NEW BUSINESS - SUB-COMMITTEE TIMES

The Transportation and Infrastructure Task Force advises Council:

The Task Force was asked to provide feedback if the times for the sub-
committees should change, in order to ensure attendance from members.
It was determined that the times be left as status quo.

The foregoing matter was brought to the attention of the Committee by Vince

Musacchio.

The meeting adjourned at 11:22 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Councillor Rosanna DeFrancesca, Chair



